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What man of you, 

having a hundred 

sheep, if he loses 

one of them, does 

not leave the 

ninety-nine in the 

wilderness, and 

go a�er the one 

which is lost  

Our hearts are saddened that we have lost another dear family member of this congrega-
tion.  Laura and her late husband Robert were loyal members, faithful to be here to wor-
ship and the study of God’s Word. She always expressed to me her love to the church 
here when she was unable to attend.  Robert passed away in Nov. 2015. A few years ago, 
Laura’s health declined, and she moved to her daughter Rhonda Quenzer’s home five 
years ago when she became her loving caregiver.  

Laura was first and foremost a Christian. Her faith in God provided her the foundation for 
life, to persevere through trials and tribulations. We knew her as  caring, giving and loving 
wife, mother, grandmother and great-grandmother.  She also was a “momma” to many.  
This world has been blessed by the life of Laura.  She will be greatly missed and the mem-
ories of her life will live on in her family and church family. We express our sympathy to 
Rhonda (Collin) Quenzer, her brother Dale (Michelle) Brooks, her nine grandchildren, four 
great-grandchildren, two sisters Margaret Hendrickson and Betty Breshear, one brother 
Tom Atteberry, sister-in-law Bessie Brooks (member here at HC) and several nieces and 
nephew. Her funeral will be Tues. 1 p.m. at Brooks Funeral Home conducted by her broth-
er-in-law Walter Breshear.     Till we meet again Laura.   Love and prayers… Wayne 



 

 

NEWS & NOTES. . .  

PRAY FOR MISSION EFFORTS WE SUPPORT 

Nepal and Bangladesh - Michael Brooks  
World English Institute (WEI) Darrell Wallace 
Manna Project 

11 am  “The Paradox of the Gospel” 
  5 pm  “Fear Not!” 

Church Website 

Dennis Hogan’s Podcast 

https://jesus360degrees.podbean.com/ 

WEI is the good work that Darrell 

Wallace is involved in around the 

world. He is in charge of teacher 

traini ng and recruitment. 

New Facebook 

page 

You can listen to previous sermons!!  Check it out!! 


